February 16th, 1928.

John Nelson, Esq., Sun Life Assurance Company of Canada, Montreal, Cue.

Dear Mr. Nelson: -

I have your letter of the 11th

of February.

Ny opinion is that Professor Corbett and Professor MacKenzie should be asked if they are willing to serve upon such a Committee. If the reply is in the affirmative, we should ask MacKenzie first. If one of them expresses a willingness to accept and the other declines, we are left no choice. If both decline I think we should try a little pressure, and if that fails we should seek some one else in the East.

Yours faithfully,